## Super Board Meeting March 22, 2018

The Glenwood School Board of Directors held a Super Board meeting at the High School Media Center on Thursday, March 22, 2018 at 6pm; with Mayor Ron Kohn; Council members Holly Jackson, Jeremy Rodman, Dan McComb and Laurie Smithers; School Board members, Greg Schultz, Ann Staiert, Curt Becker, Theresa Romens, Superintendent Devin Embray; County Supervisors Lonnie Mayberry, Richard Crouch; Carol Vinton and Auditor Carol Robertson. Visitors included Joe George, Tara Painter and Donna Barry; Regional Director for Senator Charles Grassley's office.

Jackson reported for the city about the recent Pre-Disaster Mitigation meeting she attended and introduced Grant Anderson with MAPA who provided information on FEMA funding and grants that are available 
Jackson is interested in applying for storm shelter grant for the park which could provide dual purpose for park use and for shelter for park guests/ cross country; etc.

Smithers reported for city with a suggestion of forming a partnership with schools utilizing students for their community service hours; but also offer them an opportunity to learn, develop pride and invest in their community. A mentor program with adults was suggested by School Board member Romens. One example was given by Council member Rodman who volunteered to work with students working on multi-media project. Embry mentioned a class project for setting a community service day for the high school students was being discussed where they would attend class in the morning and be assigned to tasks in the afternoon; either in the fall or spring where they could be doing yard work, landscaping; etc. Jedd Taylor would be point of contact. Auditor Robertson indicated they utilized students to help at the last election and it worked very well. Vinton spoke of a program at the Hamburg school "building a farm project"

Embray reported for the school providing update on the athletic complex. YAC still plans on pursuing private donations for turf field. Plans to start day after last home football game; October 9 and completion would be around next August. Still interested in sharing a maintenance employee to do oil changes and tire balances; etc. Cost to county and city would be \$18000. Talked about security at the schools

Crouch reported for the county to talk about back fill on commercial property and TIF which has two new bills that could affect school and city. Crouch also attended an informational meeting for the East Mills who are starting a Super Board like ours. East Mills also signed 28E agreement to have officer at their school next year. Also updated board on the Communication towers.

Mayberry reported for county about Economic Development and making adjustments to the zoning ordinance. Also mentioned the 190<sup>th</sup> street bridge came in "under" budget by about \$600,000. Also thanked the school board for allowing Embry to be on the Economic Board.

Vinton reported the county about Tourism; they have updated their brochures and have new banners. Mayor Ron Kohn is also on the board. Vinton attended West Central in Harlan, Iowa; as well at MAPA Heartland 2050 meeting; and is on the NARC national board (National Association of Regional Counsel; and will be attending conference in Orlando, FL

The county reported on a grant with the Iowa Parks Foundation for the trails system in collaboration with Pottawattamie and Harrison County; jail project; bridge dedication; economic development and Heartland 2050.

The school reported on the gym project; school foundation; curriculum process and vision for athletic complex.

| The city reported on pool update and will be selected an engineer at next Tuesday's council meeting; animal control; media update and storage unit project with the industrial arts class. |
|--|
| The school will host the next meeting on January 15, 2015 from 6-7pm at the high school media center.  |
| Meeting ending at 6:55pm   |
| ATTECT.  |
| ATTEST:  Angie Winquist, City Clerk  |